

PETER L. ROACH CATHOLIC **EDUCATION** CENTRE

December 17, 2020

The Honourable Stephen Lecce Minister of Education Ministry of Education 315 Front Street, 14 Floor Toronto, ON M7A 0B8

Dear Minister,

Re: Notice of Passing of an Education Development Charge By-Law

This letter is intended to satisfy the Notice of By-Law passing requirements under the Education Act.

Attached for your information is a copy of a Notice of By-Law Passing and the Education Development Charge By-Law adopted on December 15, 2020 by this board.

Our new Education Development Charge By-Law is effective January 1, 2021 and is for the period 2021-2026. The adopted by-law covers only the Municipality of Clarington portion of this Board's jurisdiction.

Sincerely,

Isabel Grace

Superintendent of Business and Finance

Attachments

IG/ab

cc. Paul Bloye, Director, Capital Programs Branch, Ministry of Education June Gallagher, Municipal Clerk, Municipality of Clarington Brent Rice, Chief Building Official, Municipality of Clarington Andre Blais, Director of Education and Secretary-Treasurer, Conseil scolaire de

district catholique Centre-Sud

Martin Bertrand, Director of Education, Conseil scolaire Viamonde

Jennifer Leclerc, Director of Education and Secretary of the Board, Kawartha Pine Ridge District School Board

Chris Arnew, Superintendent of Business and Corporate Services, Kawartha Pine Ridge District School Board